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Perils for Pedestrians
COG Staff Attendance:

Michael Farrell

1.
General Introductions.  

Participants introduced themselves.
2. Review of the Minutes of the November 16th, 2004 Meeting
Michael Farrell, MWCOG
Minutes were distributed.  

3.
Discussion of an Article on the Pedestrian Right of Way
Kenneth Todd
Mr. Todd suggested that pedestrians rely more on due care and less on right of way laws.  Mr. Todd had nine points he wanted the group to discuss, and asked the group to read his paper.  The Chair suggested that we would likely not be able to discuss all nine.  The Chair suggested the Mr. Todd present to the committee rather than have the committee read his paper.  Michael Farrell suggested that the group examine Mr. Todd’s first point, that pedestrians on the side-street have the right of way to cross, while motorists do not.  Should we continue to have that law?  Christy Huddle suggested that at speeds over 35 mph that enhancements be provided before pedestrians be given the right of way.  Mr. Todd requested that the group provide written comments to him, to be discussed at the next meeting.  The Chair asked Mr. Todd what he thought the goal of the committee should be.  Should we try to change the laws as a work item for the subcommittee?  Michael Farrell suggested that this would be a good question for the TRB pedestrian committee or for a state advisory committee, but that as a multi-state committee we do not have the ability or the mandate to promote a uniform set of laws for the region.  The Chair suggested that the issues Mr. Todd raised were important, but that changing them is not the business of this subcommittee.  
· The Chair suggested that people read Mr. Todd’s paper, and send comments to him and to Mr. Todd, after which the Chair and Vice-Chairs would decide if it merited further subcommittee discussion time.    
4.  Top Ten 2005 Unfunded Bicycle and Pedestrian Projects 
· Reaction of the TPB to the January 19th presentation
Three lists of bicycle and pedestrian projects were distributed.  The first, which was presented to the TPB on January 19th as Item 9, was the list of the region’s top priority unfunded bicycle and pedestrian projects, along with an explanatory memo.  The second was a list of the bicycle and pedestrian projects in the CLRP, and the third was a print-out of the regional database of planned projects, which will be the basis for the next draft of the regional bicycle and pedestrian plan.  The Chair described the reaction of the TPB to the presentation on the list of top priorities.  The TPB asked for the larger context for the list, such as any other lists that might exist.  We need to decide what we will bring to the Board next time, and what the future of the Top Ten list will be.  Is it useful?  In 1995 a bicycle and pedestrian plan was presented to the TPB.  It had roughly 100 projects.  So at that time the TPB asked for a short list of priorities.  Now we’ve given them priorities and they want the bigger picture.  The Top Ten list is drawn from the universe of planned bicycle and pedestrian projects, which is the regional database of planned projects.  

The TPB also wanted to know why particular projects were on the list.  Chris Zimmerman did not know why Arlington’s project was on the list.  This points to a need for better communication between local bicycle and pedestrian staff and their TPB representatives.
Michael Farrell said that he needed to get a one-paragraph blurb from each jurisdiction that provided a project, describing why the project was selected, to have that answer if asked.  

Jim Sebastian asked again if the group thought this list was a worthwhile exercise.  

The group thought that it was important to bring something to the TPB, and any list brought to them should be short.  Allen Muchnick suggested that if we presented it every year instead of every other year there would be more institutional memory and acceptance.  The memo that was distributed describes the selection process and criteria.  
Fatemeh Allahdoust suggested that our list be drawn from the CLRP, to avoid surprises and assure a higher level of vetting.  Allan Muchnick noted that funding sources for bicycle and pedestrian projects such as CMAQ are often not programmed multiple years in advance, but only for the coming fiscal year, and so may not appear in the CLRP.  Fatemeh Allahdoust suggested that since the CLRP is fully approved at all levels, choosing projects from the CLRP assures better vetting.  Jim Sebastian noted that this list is a list of projects that should be included in the CLRP and TIP this year.   We should add a column to say whether the project is in the TIP or the CLRP.  If there is a project on this list that is in the TIP and in the CLRP, then it should not be on the list.  If there is an important project that is not in the TIP or the CLRP, then it should be on this list.  It should not be a subset of the CLRP; it should be our list of projects that should be incorporated into the TIP or the CLRP, that aren’t already.  We’re trying to get more bike/ped projects into the TIP and the CLRP.  So we should ask that projects be included in both the TIP and the CLRP, not just the TIP.  You can amend the TIP and the CLRP and the same time, but you cannot amend the TIP without also amending the CLRP.
Chris Zimmerman asked for numbers on the dollar value of bike/ped projects as a proportion of the TIP, which is a good question.
Michael Jackson made some organizational suggestions for the bike/ped project database.  A title and table of contents should be provided, and the projects broken down by State and jurisdiction.

The database will ultimately be available on-line.  Michael Farrell promised to try to move that forward.
Bill Kelly said that a regional bicycle and pedestrian plan list would be useful.    

· Michael Farrell will gather information on the political background of the Top priority list, and produce numbers on the funding for bicycle and pedestrian projects in the TIP and the CLRP as compared to total funding.

· The Bicycle and Pedestrian project database will be made available on-line

· A printed version with Michael Jackson’s organizational suggestions will be produced. 

· The bike/ped subcommittee will produce a top priority list annually.
· Bicycle and pedestrian staff will improve internal vetting of their project(s) for the priority list, and will make sure their TPB representatives are briefed.
5. 
WMATA Bicycle Parking Management Working Group

Michael Jackson, MDOT
This group was started after looking at a list of locker rental rates and bicycle access rates at different metro stations.  The group met and decided on the list of tasks.  Minutes of that meeting were distributed.  The group decided to look at stations that had lower than expected utilization rates.  The group will examine sites in Virginia as well.   The group will try to complete its recommendations by October, 2005, so that its recommendations can be incorporated into WMATA’s budget.  Allan Muchnick asked why the WMATA policy that racks not be placed on non-WMATA property or on WMATA property not open to the public all the time would not be discussed.  Allan suggested that the report at least state what the policy is.  If the locality is funding a station, they should be able to fund lockers and sign an agreement with WMATA to manage the lockers.  Michael Jackson suggested that this policy be put back on the agenda for the next working group meeting.   The working group is open to anyone who wants to attend.  Michael Farrell will distribute an announcement of the next meeting date and time. 
It was suggested that a checklist be created for the metro station inspections, to ensure that certain things got looked at at every station.  Allen Muchnick suggested that the group decide what it is going to do with these site visits before we do them.   We also need data on improvement in locker usage after signs are placed on the lockers, as well as incident of theft after signs are placed.         

6.
ICC Trail Discussion
The group agreed that if a bicycle trail was to be provided on the ICC right of way, it should be built with the ICC from the start.  Montgomery County needs an East-West connector for the various stream corridor trails.  It was suggested that the Bike/Ped subcommittee make a formal resolution endorsing an ICC Bike Trail.  Federal guidance calls for bicycle and pedestrian accommodation on new construction.  Michael Farrell suggested that a resolution might not do much good.  We might be able to get some clarity on the reasons for deleting it, such as the environmental reasons.  Michael Jackson said that the decision was not to abandon the trail entirely, but to have some grading and right of way for a future trail.  Allen Muchnick said that the position should be a full trail along the entire right of way.  
· The group agreed that the ICC project manager, Wesley Mitchell, should be invited to the next bike/ped subcommittee meeting to explain MDOT’s proposed bicycle accommodation on the ICC. 
7.   
Street Smart Pedestrian and Bicycle Safety Program 

Michael Farrell
The hiring process is underway for a new consultant for the Street Smart pedestrian and bicycle safety program.  The incumbent, Design House, has bid.  A pre-bid conference was held on January 4th, eight proposals were received on January 18th , and the consultant selection committee met on January 25th to review the proposals and select two finalists who will be invited back to interview.  Funding status is described in the hand-out.  The TPB will be asked to request that its local jurisdictions incorporate contributions for the 2006 campaign into their budgets.     
Adjourned.
